
 

16 April 2025 

GreenWay construction notice 
 

Upgrades to Smith Street Roundabout, Summer Hill 
Monday 28 April to late June 2025 

 
The GreenWay is a major pedestrian, cycling, and biodiversity corridor linking the 
Cooks River at Earlwood with the Parramatta River at Iron Cove. As part of the 
GreenWay construction, the roundabout in Summer Hill connecting Smith Street, 
Carlton Crescent, Grosvenor Crescent and Longport Street, will undergo 
construction works to improve pedestrian and cyclist safety. 
 
Where will the construction take place?  
Construction will take place on Smith Street, Carlton Crescent and Grosvenor 
Crescent adjacent to the roundabout. The works require temporary road and 
footpath closures on these streets. 
 
What type of work is being done? 
The works will include the continuation of the pedestrian and cyclist shared 
footpath, new pedestrian refuge islands, reconstruction of the existing kerbs and 
gutters, and stormwater infrastructure upgrades. 
 
When will these works take place? 
Works will commence from Monday 28 April 2025 and will take approximately two 
months to complete (weather permitting).  
 
These works will be undertaken in stages to help minimise as much impact to 
residents as possible. 
 

Stage 1 - Smith Street 
Start date: Monday 28 April 
2025 
End date: Late May 2025 
(weather permitting) 

Stage 2 - Carlton Crescent 
Start date: Late May 
End date: mid-June 
(weather permitting) 

Stage 3 - Grosvenor 
Crescent 
Start date: mid-June 
End date: late June 
(weather permitting) 

 
Works hours: 7am - 5pm, Monday to Friday.  
 



What will be done to minimise inconvenience to me? 
Short detours will be in place and signage will be placed on site to help guide 
pedestrians and cyclists during the different stages of construction.  
 
Vehicle detours will also be in place, as per below.  
 
All resident driveways and access roads in the Flour Mills precinct will remain 
accessible. 
 
Vehicle detour stage 1 – Smith Street closure: 
 

 
 
 
Vehicle detours for stage 2 (Carlton Crescent closure) and stage 3 (Grosvenor 
Crescent closure) will be published on innerwest.nsw.gov.au/GreenWayUpdates 
towards the end of April. 
 



The contractor will undertake mitigation measures in accordance with their 
Construction Environmental Management Plan to reduce noise, dust, and debris 
associated with these works. 
 
Updates and enquiries 
To stay up to date with future project developments on the GreenWay visit 
innerwest.nsw.gov.au/greenway  
 
For general GreenWay enquiries please contact Magda Jansen, GreenWay 
Engagement Officer at magda.jansen@innerwest.nsw.gov.au or 02 9392 5425 (Tue 
& Thu). 

http://www.innerwest.nsw.gov.au/

